
 

August 11, 2025 
 
 
 
Anthony Heughan 
11 Sutherland Ave 
Toronto ON M4C 1R8 
info@AnthonyCarrPsychic.com        Sent by email 
 
FOI 2024-G-008 – Privacy Practices (UHT) 
  
Dear Mr. Heughan: 
 
This letter is in regards to your request made under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy 
Act formally received by our organization on July 11, 2025 for access to certain hospital records as 
follows:  
 

On July 23rd, 2023, at approximately 4:30 am, a clinical assistant (CA) was assigned to attend to 
the body of Josephine Victoria Heughan (nee Lonsdale), who was recently deceased in room 60, 
on the 14th floor of St. Michael's Hospital. Josephine's son, Anthony Heughan, was in attendance 
and personally witnessed what transpired. 
 
In the process of moving Mrs. Heughan's body, the clinical assistant yanked the protective 
underwear from her so fiercely that her head was thrown violently at the metal siding of the bed.  
Her temple smashed against the railing so forcibly that another patient, who had been sleeping, 
was awakened with a fright and immediately sat up in bed. 
 
This vicious and unethical act constitutes "indignity to a human body". 
 
When Mrs. Heughan's body arrived at the Funeral Parlour, there were questions asked of her son 
about why there was a large haematoma (a yellow lump caused by blunt force) on her face. 
 
As Private Prosecutions are currently in the process against two doctors of St. Michael's hospital, 
Doctor Seema Marwaha and Doctor Michael Sklar, we have been advised that the said clinical 
assistant should be included in the proceedings. 
 
Samantha Edgar, the Patient's Relations Specialist at St. Michael's Hospital, has refused to 
release any information the CA without a formal request.  This is that request. 
 
Please release the name of the clinical assistant who "attended to" Josephine Victoria 
Heughan (Lonsdale) in a timely manner so that the proper charge can be laid. 

 
 
A request under the Act usually must be answered within 30 calendar days, however section 27 of the Act allows for 
time extensions under certain circumstances.  The time limit for answering your request has been extended by 30 
days as the search through records and meeting the time limit would unreasonably interfere with the operations due 
to resource limitations and constraints. Although we will strive to respond to you sooner, the new deadline for 
responding to your request is now September 10, 2025.  We will make every effort to respond sooner if able to.  
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You may request that this decision be reviewed by the Information and Privacy Commissioner within 30 days of 
receipt of this letter.  The Commissioner can be reached at: 
 

Registrar 
Information and Privacy Commissioner/Ontario 
1400-2 Bloor Street East 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4W 1A8 

 
Please contact us if you have any questions.  We would appreciate you using the request number assigned to the 
request in any correspondence. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Sandra Mladen 
Coordinator – Emergency Preparedness, Enterprise Risk and Privacy/FIPPA 
Unity Health Toronto 
Privacy line: 416-864-6088 
fippa@unityhealth.to   
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